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From: Matt Doyle | FMNZ <matt.doyle@fmnz.co.nz>
Sent: Friday, 17 May 2024 9:08 am
To: haveyoursay
Cc: Lance Taurua | FMNZ; Chris Gill | FMNZ
Subject: Draft Long Term Plan 2024-2034 Submission Form
Attachments: WDC Submission Form.pdf; 2405 FMNZ_Waitomo District Council Submission.pdf

Caution! This message was sent from outside your organization. Block sender 

Good morning,  

Please see attached submission form and letter regarding the Waitomo District Council Long Term Plan.  

Please let me know if you have any further questions.  

Regards,  

Matt Doyle  
Road Engineering Manager  

Forest Management (NZ) Ltd  
14 Niven Street, Onekawa, Napier 4110 
DD  06 843 3770   M 027 333 7540  
www.fmnz.co.nz  
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Forest Management (NZ) Ltd 
14 Niven Street, Onekawa  
Napier 4110 
Ph: (64) 6 843 3770 
Email: admin@fmnz.co.nz 

   Waverley:  06 346 6118     Napier: 06 843 3770     Gisborne:  06 863 0981  

    Wairarapa:  021 193 8056    Te Kuiti: 0272436301  

 

 
 
16 April, 2024 
 
Dear Mayor and Councillors of Waitomo District Council 

We write to you with strong opposition to the proposed differential rating factor and the targeted 

rate concerning land classed for forestry use in the Waitomo District.  

Forest Management NZ Ltd (FMNZ) manage approximately 50,000ha of planation forest across 

various regions in New Zealand. We have been contracted to manage the harvest of the Greenplan 

estate spanning approximately 8,000ha across the Waitomo and Ruapehu Districts. 

In alignment with Greenplan Forestry Ltd, FMNZ is committed to engaging local contractors for the 

duration of the harvest, thereby injecting over 500 million dollars into the regional economy. 

Additionally, FMNZ will establish an office and employ several staff members in Te Kuiti contributing 

to the local community. 

Our concern lies in the proposed targeted rates, particularly in their requirement for properties to 

pay inflated rates for infrastructure, such as roads, with limited relevance to forestry operations over 

a 25 year rotation. The comparatively short harvest window for production forests means that those 

properties do not realise the value of rates paid over that period. The major flaw in targeted rates is 

that council is required to use funding in the same year that it is generated, therefore the rates 

raised during the period of low road usage are no longer available when logging traffic increases. 

This ultimately leads to inefficiencies in resource allocation. 

In FMNZ’s experience, regions implementing targeted rates on forestry land have witnessed a 

devaluation on all properties. Targeted rates limit land owners’ flexibility and diversification options 

due to increased costs incurred over the rotation period. 

We strongly urge the Waitomo District Council to engage in collaborative dialogue with all 

landowners to formulate a more equitable, sustainable and long-term solution for maintaining 

public road infrastructure. Targeted rates, although initially proposed as a solution, are inherently 

short-term and fail to address the underlying issues while potentially yielding unintended adverse 

consequences, ultimately resulting in decreased land values across the district. 

We trust that the council will carefully consider all submissions presented, ensuring that the final 

decision is fair and equitable for all stakeholders involved. 

Thank you for considering this submission. 

 
 
 

Matt Doyle 
Acting CEO, FMNZ 
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